
GENERAL MEETING   TRAILS END CLUB 

Meeting called to order by Floyd Neal at 8:30 AM on  
 
Board members present: Floyd Neal, Bonnie Moore, Kathy Fraser, Ray Maanika, Maureen Colburn, Jim 
Frost, Judy Perras-Lenz,   

Board members absent: Charles Taylor, Ellie Scott 

Attendance: 110  
 
Opening Prayer: Ginger Dougherty  
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Morris Zemlicka   
 
Introduction of Newcomers to the Park: 1 person introduced himself 
 
The business section of the last meeting minutes were read by Ray Maanika                          
Motion  to approve the minutes as read by Terry Neal                      
Motion Carried  
 
Guest speaker: none 
 
Unfinished business:   
The board members were introduced to the club. 
 
Manager’s Report: 
Bonnie said the Dec. bills are available. Please let the office know you have arrived. 
Dan said the recycling will now be twice a week and asked that people using the recycle break down their 
cardboard boxes which will save space in the bin. 
A question was asked about the new room. Dan said there is nothing being done now. He said the situation 
needs to be discussed with the board. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Bank Balance: $14,127 
 Weekly Revenue:  $642 
 Expenses: $346 
 Year to date revenue $1613 
Weekly Event Attendance: 
 Sunday Brunch 
 Jam session 
 Entertainment 
 Thursday Dinner 116 
 Friday Lunch 
 Saturday Breakfast 64 
For a weekly total of 180.  Year to date event attendance is 376. 
Motion to Accept: Kathy Maanika, carried 



Please check the Board’s Board for the Board Meeting Minutes, the General Meeting Minutes and the Weekly 
Financial Spreadsheeet: 
 
Board Announcements: 
The Christmas light contest will be held again this year. The same rules and prizes as last year. Winners to be 
announced at the Christmas concert. 
There will  be another New Year’s party in the hall this year. More info to come. 
The turkeys and hams need to be picked up today at the hall. 
We need a volunteer to be tour director. 
We need a volunteer to be the large raffle coordinator. 
Please announce activities only if there is something new added. Do not repeat info already given out 
previously.  
 
Suggestion Box: none 
 
Announcements from the floor: 
Activities: Sandy Robinson said anyone who would like to ride to Progresso on the clinic bus please look on 
her bullion board for a number to call and make arrangements. She also mentioned numerous other activities to 
be put on her board, 
Newsletter: Joe Moore said Fri. the 25th is the last day to submit material for the newsletter. He also needs 
volunteers to help deliver the newsletter. 
Web Page: Linda Stainer said before she can do name tags she needs to buy an ink cartridge which will 
happen soon. The facebook problems are being addressed. Her theater group is going to be doing a play in the 
theater in the round in Feb. 
Sunshine Lady: Beth Fector told who the cards that need to be signed are for. 
Kitchen: Bev Beuchele announced a new crew for the Saturday breakfasts which start on Nov. 26. The jam 
lunches will be starting on Dec. 2. She also thanked the people responsible for the improvements made to the 
kitchen. 
Carol Watson announced the Christmas concert will be on Thursday Dec. 22 at 7pm. She is posting a signup 
sheet for those who wish to sing. Practice will start on Nov. 30th and on Dec. 7, 14 and 21. She also needs setup 
people and someone to handle the lunch. 
The trailsend men’s choir will meet after this meeting. 
Pick up your turkeys and hams. 
 
Tues. Entertainment: none 
 
Park Activity Coordinators: 
 Numerous upcoming activities within the park were described.  Comprehensive activity information is 
also included in the monthly newsletter.  Please contact the Activity Coordinators, check the user friendly 
trailsendclub.com website or the Activity Board for more details. 
 
Thursday dinner will be Thanksgiving 
 
50/50 Draw took in $ 66 and $33 was awarded to lucky ticket holders. 
 



Adjournment:   Motion to adjourn the meeting was by Mona Cumpton and seconded by  Ginger Dougherty       
Motion was carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:15am 
Ray Maanika led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the keyboard. 
 
Recorded by Ray Maanika 


